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November 4, 2011

Patrick J. Alford, Planning Manager

City of Newport Beach, Community Development Department
3300 Newport Boulevard

P.O. Box 1768

Newport Beach, CA 92658-8915

Subject: Comments - Newport Banning Ranch Project Draft
Environmental Impact Report

Dear Mr. Alford,

The Orange County Local Agency Formation Commission (OC LAFCO)
has reviewed the Draft Environmental Impact Report (Draft EIR) for the
Newport Banning Ranch Project (Project). OC LAFCO appreciates this
opportunity to review and comment on the Draft EIR pursuant to the
California Environmental Quality Act (Pub. Res. Code § 21000 et seq.:
“CEQA”) and the State CEQA Guidelines (14 C.C.R. § 15000 set seq.).

OC LAFCO operates under the Cortese-Knox-Hertzberg Local
Government Reorganization Act of 2000 (Government Code Section 56000
et seq.). Under the Act, OC LAFCO is required to make determinations
regarding an annexation and to consider the environmental impact report
of a Lead Agency (Government Code Section 56881). According to the
Draft EIR, the City of Newport Beach is Lead Agency for purposes of the
Project and is responsible for certifying the EIR. The Act also establishes
the factors which OC LAFCO must consider in making its determinations
for a proposed change of organization, including any policies adopted by
OC LAFCO to create planned, orderly and efficient patterns of
development (Government Code Section 56668). Because of this role and
pursuant to Section 21069 of the Public Resources Code and Title 14,
California Code of Regulations, section 15381, OC LAFCO would be a
responsible agency for annexation of the Banning Ranch project to an
adjacent city and/or special district.
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